

RECEIVED JAN 1 3 1997

STATE OF WASHINGTON

DEPARTMENT OF ECOLOGY

P.O. Box 47600 · Olympia, Washington 98504-7600 (360) 407-6000 • TDD Only (Hearing Impaired) (360) 407-6006

January 6, 1997

Ms. Merilyn B. Reeves, Chair Hanford Advisory Board 720 The Parkway, Suite 200

Dear Ms. Reeves:

Richland, WA 99352

Thank you for your letter conveying Board Advice #57, dealing with historic preservation at Hanford. I believe the Board has done an excellent job of identifying and reinforcing three key points:

- 1. The historic district process enables cleanup and decommissioning work to proceed without imposing an extra time requirement on every project.
- 2. The State Historic Preservation Officer and USDOE are to be commended for working out this more cost-effective procedure, which also maintains a better overall focus on Hanford's historic importance.
- 3. More effective involvement of resource people in the community in selection of buildings and sites to be documented, and certainly in selecting those which might be preserved.

I encourage the Board, through its committees, to continue to monitor the implementation of the historic district approach and to facilitate needed community involvement.

Sincerely,

Dan Silver. Assistant Director Waste Management Division

cc: David M. Hansen, Deputy State Historic Preservation Officer

